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Officers 2022
 President …………..……Tony Schavone
 Vice-President………Monica Valparaiso
Secretary/Membership……..Tom Horton
Treasurer…….………………...Teresa Cruz
 NCCC Governor…..…..………Joe Orrico
 Webmaster…….……….Douglas Mariani
 Newsletter Editor &
      Recording Secretary……Debra Ruby

Board of Governors

 Sal Cruz
 Art Huhta
 Gary Maleski
 George McMullen
 Laura Schavone
 Donna Stewart

Committee Chair
 Banquet…………………Laura Schavone
 Car Show……………………..…….… TBD
 Care & Kindness….…. Marsha Gallavan
 Charity………………….…Will Grohmann
 Clothing………………Monica Valparaiso
 Historians……………..……… Jan Works
 Meeting Hostess……….. Donna Stewart
 Public Relations…………Richard Cheek
 Raffle.…………………….…..…………TBD
 Sergeant at Arms….Ron DeBartolomeis
 Sponsor Rep…………………………..TBD
 Trophies/Awards……………Tom Cuccio

 Car Show Champion
 Rally Champion
 Auto Cross champion

We are a car club made up of Corvette owners with a passion for a fine
driving machine, with the goal to participate in and support auto-related
activities, such as: car shows, auto-crossing, rallies, drag racing, caravans,
cruises, parades, etc.

CSS is incorporated as a non-profit organization in the County of Orange,
California.

We support (N.C.C.C.) National Council of Corvette Clubs, National
Corvette Museum, several social, civic, and charitable organizations.

http://www.calicintoranch.org/
https://www.patriotsandpaws.org/

https://www.stepsocal.org/
http://www.hishouseoc.org/1cms2/

Ronald McDonald House  https://www.rmhc.org/

Who We Are

CSS sends our condolences
to the Ersek family.
Andy was an active member
and will be missed.

We Support

CSS Family Updates



CSS Upcoming Events 2022

Car Shows:
Duke’s in Placentia every Wednesday @ 5-7pm

Ruby’s on Whittier Blvd. * Every Friday Night from May - October

Buena Park Elks 1st Friday of month.

November 12 Vettes for Veterans Car Show from 10am - 3pm @ The Shoppes at Carlsbad

November 19 Cruisin La Verne Holiday Car Show from 10am - 4pm

December 4  Brea Holiday Car Show from 10am - 4pm

Please let us know of any events of interest to Club members.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

* SAVE your POP TOPS from cans for
the Ronald McDonald House! *

* Please bring your pop tops to our next
meeting and give them to Will.

Thanks!

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

This Month’s Trivia

Answer to September Trivia Question: When were Radial Tires first used on the Corvette?
1973

Trivia Question for October: What year did the high center mount stoplight first appear on the
Corvette?



The VP’s Column

The VP's Word
By Monica

Hi everyone, and welcome fall!
It’s time to pull out the sweaters and warm clothes, and
snuggle under the blankets during the colder nights!

We’ve got a couple of good events coming up in the next
few months, and always have time to add an impromptu
road trip! We’re seeing the return of events that have had to
take a break the last two years.

First is the Vettes for Veterans car show. This show is being
held, November 12th, at The Shoppes at Carlsbad, it’s
location for the last few years. This year there is NO DAY
OF SHOW REGISTRATION, so if you plan on attending, I
hope you’ve already registered. We’ve always had a few
cars attend this event, so I hope we can continue that this
year. Net proceeds go to a few veteran organizations in
north San Diego, and they always have great raffle prizes,
and silent auction items.

The following weekend, November 19th, brings us the
Cruisin’ La Verne car show, being held in old town La
Verne. This event benefits the CHP Chips for Kids; bring an
unwrapped new $10 toy. Lots of cars will be at this event,
and it’s a great location. The downtown area of La Verne
includes lots of shops and food locations, along with the
vendors and music that will be brought in for the show.
Signups end 11/5.

For December, we have the Brea Holiday car show, held on
Sunday December 4th. This is also benefiting the Chips for
Kids program, so bring an unwrapped $10 toy to this event
as well. It’s held in the downtown Brea area, on Birch Street,
home to many food and unique shops. Registration for this
show end 11/15.

After a few years of not having this event, 2023 will bring the
return of the CSS Annual Banquet. It will be held on
Saturday, January 21st at the Orange County Mining
Company. Ann Meewenberg has worked hard on putting
this event together – thank you Ann! Details are included in
the newsletter, and will be presented at the general meeting.

As always, flyers for these events and more are included in
the newsletter, and I’ll have some hard copies at the general
meeting.

Thanks – and see you at the meeting!
Monica

President
    Tony

At a recent Board Meeting, the Corvette Mako Shark
Concept Car was discussed. There is a little-known story
behind this design that I will bring you.

The Mako Shark design was a product of Bill Mitchell and
Designer Larry Schinoda. The car would show the design of
the next generation of the Corvette – the C-2. The
streamlining pointed snout and other detailing was partly
inspired by the sleek, fast-moving shortfin Mako Shark.

The story goes that Bill Mitchell had an actual Mako Shark
mounted on the wall of his office and ordered his team to
paint the car to match the distinctive Blue-Gray upper
blending into the white under side of the Fish.

After numerous attempts to match the Shark’s color scheme
failed, the team hit upon the idea of kidnapping the fish and
painting it to match the car. Mitchell never realized the
difference and ok’d the final paint scheme.

The Club has gotten several new and returning members
this past month. Wayne and Betty Heard and Steve and
Kathy Dull have rejoined the Club. Russell and Claudia Hill
purchased their first Corvette (a 2023 Torch Red Coupe)
and Cheryl Abellano who also has a new 2023 Corvette are
new members. Please make sure you greet and talk to all of
these people.

A big thank you goes out to Ann & Doug Meeuwenberg for
all the work they have done putting together the Banquet.

The Club is looking strong and with elections coming in
November, we can look forward to a good 2023.

Tony
Save the Wave!



  General Meeting Minutes
       October 4, 2022

Officers present: Tony Schavone, Monica Valparaiso, Tom
Horton, Joe Orrico

Board Members present: Donna Stewart, Laura Schavone,
George McMullen, Gary Maleski

32 Members Present

Ron DeBartolomeis led the members in the Pledge of
Allegiance.

A quorum was declared to be present by President Tony
Schavone.

President, Tony Schavone called the meeting to order at
7:00pm. He thanked Monica for covering for him last month.
Tony let us know that Andy Ersek is doing well and doing
therapy. Call him if you get a chance. Tony has asked four
of the ladies of the club to be a nomination committee to get
ahold of the membership on who wants to run for office.
Club dues are due by November.

Monica went over all the cars shows coming up and
supplied fliers. Monica gave an update on Cruisin for the
Cure. There were about 3000 cars, but no Corvettes won.
Donna gave an update on Patriots and Paws car show;
about 150 cars participated, but no Corvettes won there
either. Monica told us about the mechanical problems with
their 2020 Corvette. Thank goodness it’s still under
warranty! Pam DeForrest brought up that Patriots and Paws
is having an open house on October 15th with a pumpkin
patch.

Donna Stewart had no new members to report. Donna was
wearing all her Breast Cancer Pink in honor of being cancer
free and for Breast Cancer month. She urged all the women
to get checked regularly. Tony Menchaca brought two
friends with Corvettes to the meeting, Brian Barkhoff with a
2008 Z06 and David Aragundi with a 2003 Yellow Z06.
Wayne and Betty Heard are coming back into the club and
were present tonight.

Pam DeForrest filled in to write notes for Debbie Ruby who
could not make it tonight. Pam put forth a motion to waive
the reading of the minuets for last month’s meeting. It was a
unanimous vote to waive the reading.

Tom Horton reported that membership dues need to be
renewed by November 15th. They can be paid next month at
the meeting. $75.00 per couple and $45.00 for single. Tom
passed out a ballot for nomination of “The Most Valuable
Member.” He needs them back by next meeting. Tom
received a new member application for a 2023 Black C8 and
as we did not have a Board meeting, he wanted to get the
Board to vote tonight. 8 Board members were present and it
was unanimous to let him in. (Sorry I did not get the name.)

Treasurer, Teresa Cruz was not present. Tony Schavone
gave the bank balance.

Joe Orrico gave us an update on the National Corvette
meeting in St. Louis. They tried to get the Regional meeting
in Las Vegas, but it was voted down. They are exploring this
for 2024 or 2025. Dues for NCCC need to be in by
November 10th or you will have to pay an additional $10.00.

Karen DeBartolomeis asked why we never have any articles
in the National Blue Bars magazine. The answer was that
we really don’t do anything to write about.

Marsha Gallivan was not here. Laura Schavone read the
birthdays and anniversaries for the month.

Will Grohmann went over the two events at Calicentro
Ranch for Thanksgiving and Christmas. Every year we are
assigned 25 kids that you can sponsor and buy presents for.

Webmaster, Douglas Mariani, was not present.

Art Huhta is doing articles for our newsletter.

Tony gave out the Clean Car award to Tom Horton for his
beautiful Super Sonic Blue 2012 Grand Sport.

Barbara Carias let us all know that her and Richard are
going to some concerts at Pala Casino. They wanted to
know if anyone wanted to join them. See her on the dates
and who is playing.

Ann Meeuwenberg talked about the banquet in January.
The date has been set for Jan. 21, 2023. The club will pay
$10.00 per person. This is based on 50 people. We are
going to the O.C. Mining Co. They will have special parking
for us. It’s a buffet for $57.00 per person, which includes tax
and tip. Tina and Tom will be doing the music this time. Your
money has to be turned in by December 6th.

Dave MacDonough was not at the meeting.

Tony talked about meeting at La Habra Bowl the 3rd

Saturday of the month. It’s still going strong and fun. 11 cars
attended last month.

Russ Hill, who is going to join our club, brought up Breast
Cancer month and how his wife is now cancer free with the
fabulous medical care at City of Hope.

After the break, raffle was held and conducted by Tony
Schavone and Linda Norris. Raffle was money only. Two
$25.00 winners.

Dinner raffle was won by Eric Ellsworth.

Yummy goodies were provided by Sarah Cheek and Pam
DeForrest.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:30pm.

Respectfully submitted by,
Pam DeForrest



  Board Meeting Minutes
     October 18, 2022

Officers present: Tony Schavone, Monica Valparaiso,
Teresa Cruz, Tom Horton, Debbie Ruby

Board members present: Sal Cruz, Laura Schavone,
Donna Stewart, Gary Maleski

Others present: Ann and Doug Meeuwenberg, Bill
Wisnowski

President Tony Schavone called the meeting to order
at 7:02pm

A quorum was declared by President Tony Schavone.

Vice President, Monica Valparaiso, shared the various
events coming up.

Treasurer, Teresa Cruise, gave the budget report. She
also talked about money the club would earn through
having a car show versus donations from members.

The board discussed having a car show in 2023 at
Connell Chevrolet or somewhere else. Members need
to participate in coordinating and setting up the car
show. We need to start thinking about a flyer and
printer etc. Tony will talk about this at our next
meeting.

Membership Secretary, Tom Horton, told us about a
new member, Russ Hill and reinstating Betty and
Wayne Heard. Everyone was unanimously voted into
the club. Counting our newest members, we have 89
people. Tom also has MVM forms and will bring them
to the next meeting.

Newsletter Editor, Debbie Ruby, asked everyone to
send her pictures and articles by October 27, 2022.

Webmaster, Douglas Mariani, was absent because he
was in a motorcycle accident and has broken ribs! He
will not be able to keep the club website up to date for
a while. Ron K was suggested as a temporary
webmaster until Douglas is better.

Sponsor Representative, Art, was absent.

Charity Representative, Will Grohmann, talked about
the recent Open House at Patriots and Paws. Calicinto
Ranch will be having their annual Thanksgiving Feast
on November 19, 2022 and asked that members bring
pies. Red Robin is their main contributor, but every
little bit helps. Every year, Will gathers names of kids
who ask for special gifts for Christmas. He will give us
their names and wish lists at the next meeting. Please
bring your unwrapped gifts with the child’s name in a
bag at the December meeting so he can bring them all
to Calicinto Ranch.

Ann gave an update about our Banquet, which will be
held on January 21, 2023. She brought our Non-Profit
forms to The OC Mining Company Restaurant and
they agreed to remove the cutting fee for the prime rib.
The restaurant has a podium, but we may still need
our own microphone.

Old Business:
· 5 cars attended the Bowling Alley Event in

October, which still attracts a lot of attention.

New Business:
· New members were voted in.
· The storage fee was paid for one year plus 2

months. The next payment is December 2023.
Teresa has the receipts for payment.

· Our website domain name was also paid online.
· Remind members to pay their dues at the

November meeting.

Issues from the Floor:
· Please use the microphone to talk at the meetings

so everyone can hear. Also, please tell people to
stop talking during the meeting so others can hear.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:39pm.

Next General Meeting at Sizzler: Tuesday, November
1, 2022

Next Board Meeting: Tuesday, November 15, 2022

Respectfully submitted by,
Debbie Ruby
Recording Secretary



Patriots & Paws Car Show
   October 1, 2022

Vapor Trail Corvettes
   October 15, 2022



All Chevy Car Show
   October 9, 2022

All Chevy Show

By, Richard Cheek

The annual All Chevy Show put on by the Orange
County Region of the Vintage Chevy Club of
America was held on October 9th at Connell
Chevrolet in Costa Mesa. There were about 65
Chevys from Corvairs to Corvettes with everything
in between. The two broad categories were stock
and modified. Each participant got a ballot to vote
on all the classes. Also, ten cars were individually
judged by teams of four VCCA judges. I should
note here that judging was different than NCRS
standards.

Corvette Super Sports members participating in
the show were Bob Mosey with his ’66 Corvette,
Bill and Pam DeForrest with their ’66 Corvette,
and Sarah and I with our ’65 Corvette. Our Cor-
vette was judged by a VCCA team and scored
999 out of 1,000 points. We lost a point because
they didn’t see an “AC” marking on the fuel pump.
Sarah and I located it when we got home. Bill’s
Corvette won a trophy for best modified Corvette.
Way to go Bill!



La Habra Bowl
October 15, 2022



Who is Bill Wisnowski?
By, Arthur Huhta

Bill is a Builder. He welds steel and nails wood. He learned building skills while serving in the U.S.
Navy Construction Battalions, the famous “SeaBees”. From there he went to oil fields welding rigs.
“I got tired of getting burned,” he said, so he changed careers and went to carpentry apprentice
school. By 1980 he became a licensed general contractor specializing in roofing.

A long-term Corvette owner, the black 2016 Z06 is his fifth. Although he will admit that his 1957 dual
top is his favorite. Bill joined Corvette Super Sports in 1992, separated in 2003, and rejoined in 2016.
The CSS run to Tahoe, a few years ago, is his favorite event.

Bill was born in Tennessee, Gainesboro to be exact. His Dad owned and operated several
automobile body shops. It was a successful business that he started and sold several times. They
often moved to different cities where his Dad started another shop. One time, the family did not have
a house and they lived in hotels. Hoteling was fun and Bill remembers chaining his bike to a radiator
in the hall to keep it safe.

This is a brief story. Bill is humble and fun to talk to. When you seem him, swing by and chat.

Save the wave, Art



Ironman
By, Brian Valparaiso

There is a saying, “Swim 2.4 miles, Bike 112 miles, Run 26.2 miles and brag the rest of your Life”. As a person in my late
fifties, I decided to try and achieve this incredible goal. I had not been a high school athlete, nor a collegiate athlete. I did
participate in sports activities throughout my life and had some moderate success later in my adult life playing golf and
tennis. I discovered the gym and weightlifting during my 20’s and continued to be a “gym person” in order to maintain
somewhat healthy bodyweight. I even considered myself “fit” when my college Levi’s fit me at age 42!!

Well, thinking you are fit, and being fit are vastly different. This reality hit me square in the face the first time I tried
swimming. I went to the gym and jumped in the pool. At the time the water was a freezing 74 degrees! I overcame the
cold and set out to swim 1000 yards. A typical gym pool is 25 yards long, so its forty (40) laps…ok cool should not be a
problem. I could not even complete one (1) lap. I could not get from one end of the pool to the other.

Running faster involves moving your legs faster. In tennis, making the ball go back faster means hitting harder. In
baseball, pitching a ball with greater speed means accelerating your arm (with some technique) faster. As you may or
may not know, swimming is the opposite, you can’t just do it “harder”. You can’t swim faster by applying more strength or
spinning your arms faster or kicking faster. Swimming efficiently is a combination of reducing drag and increasing
propulsion. (The car guys should understand that!) In order to improve as an “Adult Onset Swimmer”, I have swum
251,562 yards or 142 miles in the past year.

The biking and running portions of the Ironman race are more familiar to me. I had ridden a bike as a child and needed to
increase my endurance. Similarly, I am familiar with running and needed to build my endurance. Building the required
stamina to bike for 112 miles and run 26.2 miles is a process. Biking or running everyday won’t build the muscle and lung
capacity needed. I can share that initially my longest bike ride was 20 miles and I thought I was a bad-ass. However, after
that ride, I couldn’t even walk. My legs were cramping in places I didn’t even realize could have a cramp. Now what?

As for running, I had done the LA Marathon a long time ago…how long ago you ask? 28 years ago I completed the
marathon in 6:09, or six hours and nine minutes. For perspective, that had been the longest I had ever run in my life. I had
participated in and completed 3 half marathons (13.1 miles) since then and now. Like building biking endurance, I needed
to build running endurance. In order to do so, I needed time. Building the stamina and endurance necessary to complete a
2.4-mile swim, 112-mile bike, and a 26.2-mile run, requires dedication to training. My strategy was to hire a coach who
could help my endurance. The coach started my training by assigning daily, targeted workouts. In retrospect, in the past
365 days I have biked 4,548 miles and ran 911 miles.

Another interesting hurdle to overcome to become an Ironman is TIME. The race requires that racers complete the course
in a fixed amount of time or be disqualified. For a 70.3 (half Ironman) one must complete the course in no more than 8
hours and 30 minutes total. However, a racer cannot take more than 1 hour and 10 minutes to complete the SWIM or be
disqualified. If the racer successfully finishes the swim in time, they must complete the bike portion in less than 5 total
hours, including the swim, or be disqualified. Ultimately, the racer must then run to complete the balance of the course in
8 hours 30 minutes total, including the swim and bike.

A full Ironman race covers 140.6 miles- 2.4-mile swim, 112-mile bike, 26.2-mile run. For this race, time is also a factor.
Like the above description, the racer has 2 hours 20 minutes to complete the swim, a total of 10 hours to complete the
swim and bike, and a total of 17 hours to finish the entire course. As above, missing the incremental times can get you
disqualified.

Over the past year, I have improved my swim times, my biking speed, and my running
speed. I am happy to share that I have completed Ironman 70.3 St. George,
Ironman 70.3 Santa Cruz (2021 and 2022), Ironman 70.3 Indian Wells,
Ironman 70.3 (Coeur d Alene), and the Ironman World Championships 140.6 St. George,
as well as my second 140.6 Ironman in Sacramento, just last weekend. At age 57,
there is no feeling that can describe crossing the finish line and hearing your name called,
followed by “You are an Ironman”.



NCCC PRESIDENT’s MESSAGE: October 2022

October already! I obviously write this a few days before it gets distributed to all of you. As I am writing
this, Hurricane Ian is bearing down on the western shores of Florida. Our thoughts and prayers are with
all our members in Florida and throughout the southeastern United States that may be affected by this
horrendous storm. Stay safe.

Just a few weeks ago, the September NCCC Governors meeting was held in St Louis, MO. Along with
other routine business, we entertained nominations for 5 national offices. The candidates for the offices of
Vice President of Membership, Parliamentarian, and Director of Public Relations are incumbents and
running unopposed. We have two very well qualified candidates for each of the offices of President and
Treasurer. A link to all the candidates and suggested By-Law changes is on the first page of the NCCC
website: https://www.corvettesnccc.org/ Please check out the candidates and suggested By-Law
changes and give your feedback to your club Governor. Electronic balloting will begin October 1st, 2022.

NCCC is also beginning the process of selecting a national meeting site for the years 2025, 2026, and
2027. If you have any interest in submitting a bid, please contact our Business Manager, Allen Morris
at businessmanager@corvettesnccc.org. Allen can provide all the required information such as
meeting room requirements, etc. Our last meeting of 2022 will be in St Louis on Nov 11th and 12th.

It’s not too early to start planning for next year’s annual Convention. This will be held in Bowling Green,
KY the week of June 25th through June 30th. Registration will open February 1st. I’m sure you’ve heard by
now, but GM assembly plant tours will be opening soon. Make that part of your convention plans. We’re
planning on a couple guest speakers, the usual assortment of competitive events, some fun tours and
trips, and of course some parties. Friday night’s party will include a 70th birthday party for the Corvette.
You won’t want to miss it.

I recently attended the 28th anniversary at the National Corvette Museum. In addition to board meetings, I
attended a banquet and a special VIP viewing of the documentary “Boundless- Betty Skelton. Betty
Skelton was known as the “First Lady of Firsts,” and made a lasting impact, breaking gender barriers in
Motorsports, aviation, astronautics, and even in the advertising business throughout the 1950’s and 60’s.
Betty’s list of record setting achievements are numerous and many are still unparalleled today”. Betty
Skelton was inducted into the Corvette Hall of Fame in 2001. Very impressive! Friday night I attended the
NCM Hall of Fame induction ceremony. The 2022 inductees were: Elfi Arkus-Duntov – the first lady of
Corvette, Gary Pratt & Jim Miller – founders of Pratt & Miller Engineering, and Ed Welburn – Retired VP,
GM Global Design. A very impressive evening and the entire 4 days in Bowling Green were fantastic. For
more information on the museum and ways you can be a supporter, check out their web site
at: https://www.corvettemuseum.org.

That’s all for now, stay safe, and...

Save the Wave,
Dale Samuelson
NCCC President



Where You Can Find Corvette Parts and Merchandise

For those of you who have been into Corvettes for awhile most – or all – of the following will not be news to
you, but for you relative newcomers to the love of Vettes this offering is being made to help you find the parts
you may need for your classic or the trim add-ons you might want to buy to personalize your Vette or the
clothing, gear, etc. you might like to own to show others of your interest in the sport.

It’s amazing just how many publications are out there that are dedicated to Corvettes and how helpful many of
them can be. Following is a list and quick summary of the more popular catalogs that you might want to look
into. Most of them are available for routine periodic mailing if you request it, and most of them have a web site
from which you can peruse their offerings. Me, I prefer to receive the catalogs so that I can better see just
what’s out there I might not have not seen before.

The three largest, most popular catalogs with the most items that are non-“parts” are:

a. Mid America Motorworks, www.mamotorworkscom, (800) 500-1500;
b. Eckler’s Corvette, www.ecklersCorvette.com, (800) 327-4868;
c. Corvette America, www.CorvetteAmerica.com, (800) 458-3475.

Those publications periodically also publish catalogs geared specifically for a single generation of Corvettes so
when they ask you for the year and model you drive don’t be afraid to tell them.

Then there are catalogs that are almost exclusively for parts, especially of older model Corvettes:

a. Volunteer Vette Products, www.volvette.com, (865) 521-9100;
b.  J & D Corvette, www.jdcorvette.com, (800) 838-8353 (located locally in Bellflower, CA).

For trim and accessory items as well as clothes, furniture and the like, you should look at:

a. Corvette Central, www.CorvetteCentral.com, (800) 345-4122. They have an accessories catalog and a
separate catalog of parts, etc., for each generation of Corvettes.

b. Burston Marketing’s Corvette Collection, www.CorvetteCollection.com, (800) 653-1375.
c. And finally, the catalog from the retail store at the National Corvette Museum,

www.CorvetteMuseum.org, (800) 538-3883.

In addition to the above, you might also consider visiting the show rooms of Corvette Mike’s at 1133 North
Tustin Avenue and West Coast Corvettes, 1210 N. Kraemer Blvd., both are located near each other in
Anaheim just off the 91 freeway in Anaheim. They have a selection of GM authorized accessories and clothes
for sale, as well as an indoor Corvette sales room with used road gems. Both also maintain service
departments for  installing accessories and the like and for general maintenance of Corvettes. West Coast
Corvettes has a new catalog that was just released and is available for pick-up at the store. (Price is
pre-printed on each catalog as $12.95, but don’t be fooled, they’re free - just ask for one.)



CSS
Celebrations

October Birthdays
 5 - George McMullen
 7 - Kay Blake
15 - Sean MacDonough
18 - Tony Schavone
22 - Andy Ersek
27 - Ed Norris
27 - Alina Maleski
27 - Bud Norris
28 - Jean Pence
28 - Gary Gutjahr

November Birthdays
 7 - Dave Alciatore
 9 - Jenny MacDonough
18 - Dave MacDonough
28 - Donna Stewart
29 - Monica Valparaiso

October Anniversaries
 5 - Tom & Tina Horton
22 - Ralph & Christy Webb
23 - Garry & Shirley Jones

November Anniversaries
18 - Brian & Monica Valparaiso



List of Corvettes At Connell Chevrolet For Sale
If interested, call DJ Martin at Connell Chevrolet @ 714-349-6663

3 New: 2023

Model / Style   Color   Selling Price Transmission

3LT Convertible   Arctic White   $113,860  Automatic

3LT Convertible   Black    $111,375  Automatic

1LT Coupe    Torch Red   $89,830  Automatic

1 Pre-Owned:

Year  Style    Color   Price   Miles

2015  Z51 3LT Coupe  Yellow Tintcoat  $52,999  34,976



Connell Chevrolet is located at:
2828 Harbor Boulevard
Costa Mesa, CA 92626

Sales (714) 546-1200
Service (714)755-3335
Parts (714)546-9400

Website: www.connellchevy.com

Our Corvette Super Sports Dealer Representative
D.J. Martin is retiring after a long career at Connell
Chevrolet. The new point person for CSS members is
now Tim Connell, Sales Manager. I have known Tim for
over 25 years and sat down with him to get some
background history on Connell Chevrolet.

Tim is well versed in Corvettes and has participated in the
dealer training and Spring Mountain Driving for the C-5,
C-6, C-7, & C8’s.

The company was founded as Miller / Connell Chevrolet
and Oldsmobile in 1959 located in Newport Beach on
Pacific Coast Highway. John Connell bought out Miller and
moved the dealership to the present location in 1964, and
dropped the Oldsmobile line. Tim Connell is a
third-generation family member working at the dealership.

Paul Dodridge started working at the dealership in the late
1960’s and worked his way up to General Manager. Paul
bought out John Connell in the 1990’s. Paul passed the
torch to his son Wayne, and then to the present Owner
Tim Dodridge. Paul and Wayne have retired to Montana.

CSS members get a 10% discount on service and parts,
just show the service writer you club card. Should there
be any issue, contact Tim Connell. The Service Director is
Alan Vondra and the Service Manager is John Calvert.

Please show your support for Connell when you are
looking for any new vehicle or service needs, as Connell
has provided CSS with their continued support.

Joe Orrico
CSS Governor

In Other News:
Corvette Super Shots typically meets on the last
Saturday of each month with lunch afterwards. All are
welcome to join!

Editor’s Note: rubypics@aol.com

Hi everyone! Reminding you that I welcome pictures and
extra articles from other members as long as you send them
to me at least five (5) days before the end of each month. I
especially need pictures and copy (articles) for events I do
not attend!

Thank you, Pam for taking notes at the General Meeting
again this month and for sending me pictures. Thank you,
Art for sending me an article and picture of Bill W. Thank
you, Richard C. for sending me an article and picture of the
All Chevy Show. Thank you, Monica for sending me the
article about Brian’s Ironman race with a picture. Thank you,
Tony S. for sending me pictures. Thank you, Vicki for
sending me  pictures and the flyer for the banquet. Thank
you, Eric for being my editor.

Remember to send me your business cards or other ads for
the For Sale page!

Please contact me about any comments or suggestions you
may have regarding the newsletter.

Thanks!

Debbie





$$$ FOR SALE! $$$

DebraRubyPhotography.com



$$$ FOR SALE! $$$





Patriots and Paws
 Penny Lambright, Founder, Chairman of the Board

 1825 E. Via Burton
 Anaheim, CA 92806

 www.patriotsandpaws.org

 (714) 323-7229

Patriots & Paws New Warehouse in Anaheim



Calicinto Ranch
P.O. Box 1225

San Jacinto, CA 92581

www.calicintoranch.org

(951) 654-6838









An ALL-CORVETTE CAR SHOW hosted by North Coast Ve�es to honor San Diego area veterans.  Net proceeds go
to Paralyzed Veterans of America, Cal-Diego Chapter, and the Semper Fi America’s Fund, San Diego.

NO DAY-OF-SHOW REGISTRATION.

Saturday, November 12.  Sorry, no rain date.

The Shoppes at Carlsbad, 2525 El Camino Real, Carlsbad, CA 92008.

REGISTRATION from 7 am to 9 am, CAR SHOW from 10 am to 3 pm.

If you want to park together, you must arrive together.

Cost - $40.  DEADLINE - Saturday, October 29.

Name (please print)_____________________________________________ Phone__________________

Address_________________________________________ City_____________________________

State______ Zip___________ Club____________________________________________________

E-mail______________________________________ Year of Ve�e_______ Color______________

As a par�cipant in “VETTES for VETERANS”, the undersigned agrees to hold harmless North Coast Ve�es, Premier
Chevrolet of Carlsbad, and the Shoppes at Carlsbad from any known or unknown damages, injuries, losses, judge‐
ments, and/or claims of any kind that may be suffered by/from any entrant to his person or property.

Signature______________________________ If a veteran check here_____ Date___________

Mail Payment/Dona�on to:  North Coast Ve�es, c/o Carm Finocchiaro, 977 Blacks�lt Ct., Carlsbad, CA  92011

Club Sponsor Host Event Sponsor

I’m unable to par�cipate in this year’s show, but please accept
my dona�on of $_________________ to support our veterans.

For further informa�on, contact Carm Finocchiaro, 760-889-4840, or go to northcoastve�es.org

THE SHOPPES
AT CARLSBAD

For Best-of-Show and 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place in all genera�ons.

Raffle Prizes.  No pop‐up tents.





CRUISIN LA VERNE – HOLIDAY CAR SHOW
A Salute to Classic Cars – Street Rods – Muscle Cars – Trucks – Exotics – Sports Cars - Antiques

Saturday, November 19, 2022 – Old Town La Verne, CA (3rd & D Streets)

Produced By: Flying Deuces

Benefiting CHiP’s For Kids Toy Drive – Public Admission Donation: Bring New $10 Unwrapped Toy!

Car Show 10am-4pm – Move-In Open 8am – 9:30am

This year’s show promises to be one of the BIGGEST & BEST shows ever. Bring the entire family and enjoy a car show featuring
Southern California’s hottest cars and trucks! This show will sell out, so don’t hesitate mailing in your Registration Form early.
There is plenty of Entertainment -- Music – Vendors – Unique Shops – Prizes – Great Food and more.

GENERAL SHOW INFORMATION

Open to Classics – Street Rods – Muscle Cars – Trucks – Exotics – Sports Cars - Antiques

For More Info: Contact (714) 671-5833 ● Email: INFO@FlyingDeuces.com ● Website: www.CruisinLaVerne.com

PRE-REGISTRATION ADVISED - MUST BE RECEIVED BY NOVEMBER 5, 2022 – No Refunds – Rain or Shine Event

VEHICLE REGISTRATION - CRUISIN LA VERNE HOLIDAY CAR SHOW
VEHICLE YEAR _________ MAKE _____________________________ MODEL ___________________________________

NAME ________________________________________ADDRESS_____________________________________________

CITY _____________________STATE ___________ ZIP_________ CLUB AFFLIATION ______________________________

EMAIL _____________________________________________________ PHONE: (______)_________________________

____ $45 ENTRY FEE PRIOR TO NOV. 5, 2022 / ____ $55 AFTER NOV. 5, 2022 / ____ $65 VIP PARKING SPACE

Entry Includes Official Event T-Shirt: CHECK SIZE: SM___ MED___ LG___ XL___ 2XL___ 3XL___ 4XL____

SEND A PHOTO OF VEHICLE WITH ENTRY FORM – BEST OF SHOW AWARDS – PRIZES – RAIN OR SHINE

MAKE CHECK PAYABLE TO: FLYING DEUCES

MAIL TO: FLYING DEUCES – BOX 307 – BREA, CA 92822-0307
THE UNDERSIGNED AGREES TO INDEMNIFY AND HOLD HARMLESS FLYING DEUCES AND ITS EMPLOYEES, SPONSORS AND VOLUNTEERS, CITY OF LA VERNE
AND OLD TOWN LA VERNE BUSINESS IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT/ASSOCIATION/MERCHANTS ADVISORY BOARD; AND UNIVERSITY OF LA VERNE; ITS ELECTED
OFFICIALS, OFFICERS, EMPLOYEES, AGENTS OR VOLUNTEERS AND THEIR SERVANTS, DIRECTORS; AGAINST ALL LIABILITY OF LOSS OR DAMAGES OF
PARTICIPANT, ITS FAMILY, RELATIVES, OR GUEST MAY SUSTAIN OR INCUR AS A RESULT OF CLAIMS, COST OF JUDGEMENT ARISING FROM THE PARTICIPANT’S
INVOLVMENT IN THE CRUISIN LA VERNE HOLIDAY CAR SHOW ON SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 19, 2022 IN OLD TOWN LA VERNE – 3RD & D STREETS AND
SURROUNDING STREETS AND PARKING LOTS OF THE CAR SHOW. PARTICIPANT(S) ACKNOWLEDGE HE/SHE/THEY HAVE LIABILITY INSURANCE AS REQUIRED
BY THE STATE OF CALIFORNIA DEPARTMENT OF MOTOR VEHICLES-CVC 16020 SECTION (A-D) ALL CALIFORNIA VEHICLE CODES APPLY IN OLD TOWN LA VERNE
AND SURROUNDING AREAS OF SHOW. PARTICIPANT UNDERSTANDS THAT HE/SHE IS RESPONSIBLE FOR THEIR VEHICLE AND ITS CONTENTS, AND MUST ALSO
HAVE ADEQUATE COMPREHENSIVE AUTO INSURANCE. PARTICIPANT ALSO AGREES TO WAIVE ALL VIDEO AND PHOTOGRAPHIC RIGHTS OF SAID PERSON AND
VEHICLE NOTED ABOVE TO PROMOTER FOR PROMOTIONAL PURPOSES. PROMOTER RESERVES THE RIGHT TO RESCHEDULE EVENT DUE TO UNFORESEEN
CIRCUMSTANCES.

SIGNATURE _______________________________________________________ DATED: __________________________

SIGNATURE OF PARTICIPANT (ENTRANT MUST BE 18 YEARS OF AGE. IF UNDER 18 PARENT OR GUARDIAN MUST SIGN)





BREA HOLIDAY CAR SHOW
A Salute to Classic Cars – Street Rods – Muscle Cars – Trucks – Exotics – Sports Cars - Antiques

Sunday, December 4, 2022 - Birch Street – Brea Downtown, CA

Produced By: Flying Deuces & Brea Downtown Owners Association

Benefiting the California Highway Patrol’s – CHiP’s for Kids Toy Drive

Car Show 10am-4pm – Move-In Open at 8am – 9:30am – VIP’s Move-In Early

This very successful holiday car show benefits the California Highway Patrol’s - CHiP’s for Kids toy drive. Bring the entire family
and treat the family to a Car Show featuring Southern California’s hottest cars and Santa Claus! We will sell out, so don’t hesitate
mailing in your Registration Form early for this show. There is plenty of Entertainment – Movie Theaters -- Music – Vendors –
Unique Shops – Prizes – Santa Claus, Holiday decorations - Great Food and more.

GENERAL SHOW INFORMATION

Open to Classics – Street Rods – Musclecars – Trucks – Exotics – Sports Cars - Antiques

For More Info: Contact (714) 671-5833 or Email: INFO@FlyingDeuces.com Website:www.BreaHolidayCarShow.com

LIMITED SPACE FOR 250 VEHICLES - PRE-REGISTRATION MUST BE RECEIVED BY November 15, 2022 – No Refunds

• VEHICLE REGISTRATION - BREA HOLIDAY CAR SHOW •
VEHICLE YEAR _________ MAKE _____________________________ MODEL ___________________________________

NAME ________________________________________ADDRESS_____________________________________________

CITY _________________________ STATE ______ZIP__________CLUB AFFLIATION ______________________________

EMAIL _____________________________________________________ PHONE: (______)_________________________

____ $45 ENTRY FEE PRIOR TO NOV. 15, 2022 / ____ $55 AFTER NOV. 15, 2022 / ____ $65 VIP PARKING SPACE

Entry Includes Official Event T-Shirt: CHECK SIZE: SM___ MED___ LG___ XL___ 2XL___ 3XL___ 4XL____

SEND A PHOTO OF VEHICLE WITH ENTRY FORM – BEST OF SHOW AWARDS – PRIZES – RAIN OR SHINE

MAKE CHECK PAYABLE TO: FLYING DEUCES

MAIL TO: FLYING DEUCES – BOX 307 – BREA, CA 92822-0307
THE UNDERSIGNED AGREES TO INDEMNIFY AND HOLD HARMLESS FLYING DEUCES AND ITS EMPLOYEES, SPONSORS AND VOLUNTEERS, CITY OF BREA AND
BREA DOWNTOWN OWNERS ASSOCIATION ITS ELECTED OFFICIALS, OFFICERS, EMPLOYEES, AGENTS OR VOLUNTEERS AND THEIR SERVANTS, DIRECTORS;
AGAINST ALL LIABILITY OF LOSS OR DAMAGES OF PARTICIPANT, ITS FAMILY, RELATIVES, OR GUEST MAY SUSTAIN OR INCUR AS A RESULT OF CLAIMS, COST
OF JUDGEMENT ARISING FROM THE PARTICIPANT’S INVOLVMENT IN THE BREA HOLIDAY CAR SHOW ON SUNDAY, DECEMBER 4, 2022 IN BREA DOWNTOWN
– BIRCH STREET AND SURROUNDING STREETS AND AREAS OF THE CAR SHOW. PARTICIPANT(S) ACKNOWLEDGE HE/SHE/THEY HAVE LIABILITY INSURANCE AS
REQUIRED BY THE STATE OF CALIFORNIA DEPARTMENT OF MOTOR VEHICLES-CVC 16020 SECTION (A-D) ALL CALIFORNIA VEHICLE CODES APPLY ON BIRCH
STREET AND SURROUNDING AREAS OF SHOW. PARTICIPANT UNDERSTANDS THAT HE/SHE IS RESPONSIBLE FOR THEIR VEHICLE AND ITS CONTENTS, AND
MUST ALSO HAVE ADEQUATE COMPREHENSIVE AUTO INSURANCE. PARTICIPANT ALSO AGREES TO WAIVE ALL VIDEO AND PHOTOGRAPHIC RIGHTS OF SAID
VEHICLE NOTED ABOVE TO PROMOTER FOR PROMOTIONAL PURPOSES. PROMOTER RESERVES THE RIGHT TO RESCHEDULE EVENT DUE TO UNFORESEEN
CIRCUMSTANCES.

SIGNATURE _______________________________________________________ DATED: __________________________

SIGNATURE OF PARTICIPANT (ENTRANT MUST BE 18 YEARS OF AGE. IF UNDER 18 PARENT OR GUARDIAN MUST SIGN)










